
 
2015 RES-512 

 
AWARD OF CONTRACT FOR CCB ELEVATOR MODERNIZATION  

 
The Department of Public Works, Highway and Transportation reports the receipt of 

proposals for CCB Elevator Modernization No. 1-4,  RFB #315051. 
    

A complete proposal summary is on file at the Department of Public Works office. The 
selected is: 
   Schumacher Elevator Company 
   One Schumacher Way, PO Box 393 
   Denver IA  50622 
    

Total:   $872,908.00 
 

The Public Works has reviewed the submitted Bids and recommends the Contract be 
awarded to Schumacher Elevator Company.   
 

Funds for the project were included in the 2015 budget however the bid price is more 
than the amount available in the budget requiring the transfer of funds from other CCB related 
capital project accounts. 
 

The term of the borrowing to support the County’s share of the project will be 20 years. 
 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that a Contract be awarded to Schumacher 
Elevator Company, Inc.. in the amount of $872,908.00; and 

 
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that $42,340 be transferred from account CPFACMGT 

57176 “CCB Concrete Replacement” and $79,000 be transferred from account CPFACMGT 
57190 “CCB Parapet Flashing”; and  
 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the County Executive and the County Clerk be 
authorized and to sign the Contract; and 
 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Department of Public Works, Highway & 
Transportation be directed to ensure complete performance of the Contract; and 
 

BE IT FINALLY RESOLVED that the Public Works & Transportation Committee shall 
approve all change orders to the Contract, subject to submission of change orders to the County 
Board for approval where the sum involves $20,000 or more than 10% of the original approved 
Contract amount, whichever is smaller. 
 
  
   
 


